July 24, 2006
 
 
Specter Comments on ABA Report on Presidential Signing Statements
 
WASHINGTON, DC – Senate Judiciary Committee Chairman Arlen Specter (R-Pa.) today commented on the American Bar Association’s report on presidential signing statements.  An excerpt of his remarks follows.
 
“The Senate Judiciary Committee held a hearing on this subject and found that this practice does threaten our separation of powers, that the Constitution is clear, that when both houses of Congress have passed legislation and submitted that legislation to the president, the Constitution calls even for the president to sign the legislation, to engage what could be a pocket veto, or to veto the legislation and send it back to Congress.  If there is a Constitutional issue and the president concludes that portions of the statute are unconstitutional he has an oath to uphold the Constitution and the way to fulfill that oath is to return the legislation to the Congress with a veto message so noting the unconstitutionality of the provision and then giving Congress the option of altering the legislation to satisfy the president’s request, passing it over the president’s veto or declining to act further.
 
            Additionally, the task force has urged the Congress to enact legislation to require the president to submit a report to the Congress of any such signing statements and has urged the Congress to enact legislation.  During the course of the hearing before the Judiciary Committee, in my capacity as Chairman, I made the request to Bruce Fein, who had been a lawyer in the Department of Justice during the Reagan Administration, to take the lead and prepare legislation on the subject.  Mr. Fein and my staff have been working on legislation and it is my expectation that before the week ends we will submit legislation to the United States Senate which will give the Congress standing to take into the federal courts situations where the president has issued such signing statements and to authorize the Congress to undertake judicial review of those signing statements with the view to having the president’s acts declared unconstitutional, that is our view as to the appropriate status of these signing statements.”
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